Summary Notes of IRT briefing call - Thursday 19 March 2009
Present

Mike Rodenbaugh

Philip Sheppard

Chris Chaplow

Philip Corwin

Ayesha Hassan

George Kirikos

Marilyn Cade

Steve DelBianco

Janet O’Callaghan

Martin Sutton

Michael Ward

Chris Martin

Michael Palage

J Scott Evans

Mike Rodenbaugh gave a short background on IRT to the meeting. The initial proposal was for a group of eight or nine people to make submissions to the Board.

The group will have two face-to-face meetings, will they have necessary resources to be able to complete their work?

Marilyn Cade said it’s important that the submissions document is made public

· to check that individual input is correct

· to check that all solutions are being considered, including those from minorities or individuals

· that the solutions can be evaluated fairly. 

It is also important that there is a public comment process.

There’s a call for representation on the group from consumer protection people; names from ALAC have been put forward and ICA has put forward trademark expert Jeremiah Johnstone.

George Kirikos asked when the recommendations of the group would be incorporated. Marilyn Cade said 24 April is the deadline for first draft followed by a consultation period. Mike Rodenbaugh agreed and pointed out there will one more draft of the gTLD guidebook.

Michael Palage referred to Paul Twomey saying there would be drafts published just before Sydney which incorporated the IRT recommendations. The GAC will then issue a communiqué in Sydney to approve.

It was agreed that the BC would resubmit the comments already in the new gTLD Position plus other comments. Marilyn Cade agreed that it would be useful to pull out the comments re solutions. Also that there should be Workshop sessions in Sydney to discuss the proposed options. This would disallow them being put into a draft guidebook before Sydney

It was agreed that Mike Rodenbaugh would take the following action:

- edit of existing position paper comments on proposed solutions
- there should be a Public Comment Period
- there should be a public mailing list. Physical meetings should be archived (MP3 or transcribed)
- a request that submissions to the IRT are publicly posted
